Memorandum

To:
  Deans, Chairpersons, Department Heads


From:
  Shari K. Miller, Director of Purchasing

Date:
  January 1, 2007




Re:
  Public Officers Law (Know Your Vendors)

Please see the following website for the NYS Office of the State Comptroller, Procurement and Disbursement Guidelines, titled Public Officer’s Law, section 73(4)(a)(i) (Know Your Vendors) Bulletin:


         http://nysosc3.osc.state.ny.us/agencies/gbull/g-202.htm 

The purpose of this law is to remind State agency managers of their responsibility for
determining whether a Vendor is a State employee.  This law states that no State employee
shall sell any goods or services having a value in excess of twenty-five dollars ($25.00) to
any state agency unless such goods and services are provided after public notice and
competitive bids.  The State Ethic’s Commission has interpreted competitive bids to
mean sealed bids.  

This law was put in place to ensure a fair, open and competitive process and avoid the appearance of a conflict of interest or favoritism being given to agency employees or State employees in general.  This law affects an employee not only doing business with their own agency but ANY New York State agency.  The Office of the State Comptroller has aggressively been monitoring State employees who are doing business with the State to ensure compliance with the Public Officer’s Law.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at Ext. 3438 or email me at

                                            Shari.Miller@fredonia.edu
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